
South Otago High School  
Newsletter 24th  March 2017 
Nga mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa  
Warm greetings to you all 

Piripi has laid a solid foundation for the future 
growth and development of our school as a place 
that Maori students feel comfortable and able to 
succeed. As a school we will make sure that we 
acknowledge this contribution. We are looking at 
creating a new award to recognise his contribution 
which I am looking forward to presenting before 
the end of the year. His influence will also be 
recognised during our inter house cultural 
competitions.  
 
On Saturday there will be a public memorial 
service. We understand that students may choose to 
attend and we would ask that they be accompanied 
by family/ whanau to provide support should this be 
required. We understand that the organisers are 
hoping to have a haka performed by the young 
people who worked with Piripi. 
 
Details of the memorial service are below. 
Ka kite ano 
Mike Wright 
Principal 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
Kia Ora Tatou 
I would like to start by acknowledging the sad news 
that was received by the school late last Friday 
evening of the passing of Matua Piripi Gage. 
 
This week we have acknowledged the significant 
contribution that Piripi has made to the school 
community. His greatest legacy has been his work 
alongside the tamariki and whanau of this 
community. During his time at South Otago High 
School he has gifted to the school our haka and our 
Waiata. Students perform these with pride and part 
of his on-going legacy will be the way in which our 
students embrace these.  
 
He has guided staff, students and the school 
community through the correct process of tikanga 
Maori. He continued as a mentor and guide this year 
we started with our powhiri with the whole school 
present. This legacy we will preserve, and I hope, 
grow in the future.  
 

KUA HINGA TO TOTARA I TE WAO NUI A TANE 

(A Totara has fallen in the forest of Tane)  

Matua Piripi Gage...  

We call on everyone to come and celebrate the life of this wonderful 

man who has touched the hearts and lives of many...  

The Memorial Service will be held on Saturday 25 th March at 1pm at 

the Balclutha Town Hall.  

(please bring a plate, tea and coffee provided)  
Nau mai, haere mai koutou katoa)  

Term One Upcoming Events 

¶ Tuesday 4th April ......................................................................... Taieri Summer Interchange 

¶ Thursday 13th April ..................................................................... Last Day of Term One 

 

Term Two Upcoming Events 

¶ Monday 1st May .......................................................................... Term Two starts 

¶ Tuesday 16th May ........................................................................ Year 12 óLoves Me Notô 

¶ Tuesday 23rd May ....................................................................... Taieri Winter Interchange 

¶ Tuesday 20th June ....................................................................... Gore Winter Interchange 



Making Payments Painless 

¶ Direct Debit/Automatic Payments  of $10ð$15 
per week per student are an ideal way for  

 families to pay for course costs and trips. 
 

¶ School trips must be paid before the trip  
 takes place.  If you are paying weekly then there 
 must be enough credit on your student account 
 to cover the trip costs. 
 

¶ Payments can be made to the 
 SOHS Bank Account ï 02 0918 0160198 00 
 

¶ If you are paying by internet banking, please 
make sure you put the studentôs name and 
what you would like the money to pay for. 

 
¶ Donôt forget you can see the state of your 

students account on the Portal at our school 
website www.sohs.school.nz. If you need the 
login and password please email  

 jfrisby@sohs.school.nz.  

Library News 
Being a reader means youôre more likely to learn 
something new every day and according to an 
American Professor Anne Cunningham reading 
frequently helps the brain to retain information and 
helps you to remember it later on during your life. 
Reading really does make you smarter. 
 
This week I am reading a book by a 
New Zealand Author. It is called 
The Bone Tiki written by a new 
author, David Hair. David comes 
from Wellington but is currently 
living in India. The story is about a 
young boy who has stolen a bone 
Tiki from a Tangi. Maori Myths 
and adventure make for a fast paced 
adventure type thriller here, a book 
combining New Zealand History, 
action and excitement, if offers 
readers something just a little bit different. 
Katrina Pudney 
Librarian 

Vietnam Trip 2018 
On Thursday, 2th April to Wednesday, 25th April, 2018, 
I will be taking a number of students and parents to 
Vietnam. 
 
The purpose of the tour is to give students an 
understanding of another country and of other cultures. 
We will be flying from Dunedin ï Auckland ï Singapore 
ï Hanoi and then traveling down through Vietnam. On 
the way we will go on a cruise at Halong Bay, visit My 
Lai and the Cu Chi tunnels. As well as studying the 
Vietnam War, we will also attend cooking classes and 
visit an orphanage. From Ho Chi Minh City we will be 
flying back to Auckland. 
 
At this preliminary stage, you need to budget on 
NZD$5000 per person. We will be able to fund raise a 
portion of this cost but it is recommended that students 
start saving. 
 
This costing is exclusive of personal spending money and 
some meals. It is also dependent on availability, numbers 
of students wishing to travel and the exchange rate. 
 
Parental support for this trip is welcome. We are keen to 
encourage parents to come on the tour. They will also 
need to take a lead role in fundraising activities. 
  
I will be running an information evening on Wednesday , 
29th March at 5.30pm in the school hall to present to 
parents what the trip would involve. We will also have 
teachers from others schools that have been on these trips 
to talk to parents about their experience. 
 
If you would like to discuss anything further, please 
contact me at school (418-0517 ext 271). 
Jason Palmer 
Assistant HOD Social Sciences 

ICAS English Competition 
ICAS Competitions are a great way to see how you are 
doing compared to other students from many different 
countries including Australia, Singapore, India and 
South Africa.  The certificates are well-recognised by 
employers and academic institutions. 
 
Students are invited to speak to their English teacher 
about this opportunity and pick up an entry 
form.  These will be due in to the school office on the 
7th April. 
The English Department 

Introducing PB4L 
South Otago is introducing a new school initiative called 
Positive Behaviour for Learning (known simply as 
PB4L). It builds on the restorative practice we already 
do at this school and it aims to continue to strengthen 
positive relationships within our school, and ultimately 
foster even better learning. 
 
The first step in this initiative is consultation with stu-
dents and the wider community over our core values at 
South Otago High. The community consultation will 
take place in the Library this Tuesday 28th March start-
ing 6:30 pm. We invite all parents, caregivers and wider 
whanau to attend this meeting and have their input into 
the values we choose for our school. The evening will 
also help explain what PB4L is and what it can do for 
our school.  
Chris Sly 



Sports Corner 
TOUCH 
Today I am lucky enough to be heading away with our 
SOHS Touch team to the South Island Secondary Schools 
Touch Tournament in Christchurch. 
The team is 
§ Jordan McPhee-Hale 
§ Keaun Owen 
§ Kemp Skipper 
§ Sam Stratford 
§ Kobe Thomson 
§ Luc Thomson 
§ Logan Wison 
§ Jack Dent 
§ Tia Valli 
§ Bree Win 
§ Paige Win 
§ Chrystal Wrigley 
§ Bailey Owen 
§ Paris Skipper 
 
Leyhana Van Vught is our coach and I am the manager.  I 
will post updates on our South Otago Facebook page 
during the two days.  Thank you in advance to the parents 
and caregivers that are coming up. 
 
INTERCHANGE 
On Wednesday we had our annual Interchange with Gore 
High School. 
 
This was my first Interchange I was really impressed with 
our students enthusiasm and commitment.  Thank you to 
the TICs for their support on the day.  Thank you to 
Catherine Tunnah and Holly Burgess for helping deliver 
afternoon tea.  Thanks to Tim and Paige our Sport 
Councillors for their support on the day. 
 
Results 
§ Boys Cricket won by 2 runs. 
§ Theatre Sports lost in a tiebreak 17-18. 
§ Tennis lost 5/6 
§ Touch won both games. 
§ Volley Ball we won 3-0 
§ Girls Cricket we won. 
Overall we won 6-4. 
 
Taieri Interchange is comming up on April 4th 
Pam Hannah Sports Coordinator  

Rugby 
South Otago High School Rugby got underway last 
weekend with the First XV claiming a convincing win over 
the Clutha Colts, 80 ï 17. 
 
The Clutha Colts, having a good size squad were left 
breathless as South Otago racked up 22 points in the first 
quarter. In the second quarter Frank Hill started the ball 
rolling with a quick run away try, this was followed by two 
tries by the Clutha Colts. Delaney McKenzie stormed away 
late in the second quarter to rack up another five points for 
South Otago, despite the efforts of Kane Marsh trying to 
stop him. 
 
The second half started off slowly before South Otago 
found their rhythm again racking up 48 points before the 
full time whistle went. 
 
Fundraising for the Australian trip is now complete and 
students have all been given invoices which need to be paid 
ASAP. In three weeks we will be packing our gear and 
preparing to fly over the Tasman. 
 
Congratulations to Kace Shaw, Luc Thomson and Jesse 
Hutton who have made it into the Otago Under 18 Rugby 
squad, they will be travelling to Australia next week. 
Tomorrow the Under 14 team are supposed to be playing 
Taieri. Due to a lack of numbers, Taieri may have to pull 
the pin, however this is not confirmed yet. Our second 
option is a trial game between the U14 team with a few 
U15 players to boost numbers. I will update details on the 
U14 & SOHS ï Sport Facebook page when I hear back 
from Taieri.  
 
On Sunday, St Edmunds College from Queensland is 
visiting Balclutha as part of their South Island Tour and 
they will be playing the SOHS U15 team. They will arrive 
at school at approximately 12pm and we will be welcoming 
them with a formal Powhiri. I encourage U15 players and 
their parents as well as other SOHS Rugby players to 
attend, please be at the school hall by 11.50pm at the latest, 
students will need to be in school uniform. Kick off will be 
1.30pm on the school field followed by a BBQ at 
approximately 2.30pm. 
 
Students should have all completed their registrations by 
now. For students that played Rugby for SOHS last year 
will have had an email sent to them and they must re 
register. If students are new to Rugby this year then they 
will need to sign up using the following link - http://
www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/25862  
 
It is also that time of year where players may need to get 
uniform sorted. All players, apart from the First XV, will 
play in red shorts and blue socks with red tops. The First 
XV will get their own shorts and play in blue and red 
striped socks. All socks and shorts are available from 
Stirling Sports in Balclutha. 
J Palmer (TIC Rugby) 

Outdoor Hockey 
¶ 1st Team - Training on Tuesdays for a few weeks 

before moving to Mondays. 
¶ 2nd Team - Training on Thursdays 3:30-5:00 - 

beginning next week (30th March). 
¶ 3rd Team - Training on Monday at Lunchtime - 

beginning next week (27th March). 
 
Subs will be announced next week. 
Rod Deverson  TIC Hockey 



Attendance Matters 
These are the codes provided by the Ministry of 
Education.  
Copy of the pamphlet óAttendance Mattersô on next 
page. 
 
Codes most commonly used that count towards %: 

¶ P - Present 
¶ QðOff site school activity 
¶ N - On site school activity 
¶ W - Work Experience 
¶ I - Internal appointment i.e. Guidance or Senior 

Management 
¶ F - Off site school based course 
¶ Y - Attending  activity centre 
¶ A - Alternative Education 
¶ D - AppointmentðDentist or Doctor etc 
¶ S - Sick Bay 
 
Codes most commonly used that count against %: 

¶ ? - Turns to truant in 14 days if no explanation 
has been given 

¶ T -  Truantðdays and/or period by period 
¶ E - Explained but not justified 
¶ J - Justified 
¶ M - Medical 
¶ G - Holiday during Term time 
¶ U - Stood down/Suspended 
 
If a student is not in class they are not learning. 

Student Support 
Over the last few weeks I have been making my way around tutor groups to talk with students about what they can 
do at school when they have a concern and need some support to work things out. This information may also be 
helpful to parents when they have a concern with something and need some assistance. Students and parents are en-
couraged to firstly try to talk with or email the classroom teacher; appointments may be made by phoning the school 
office. Tutor teachers and Mentors (both staff and students) can also help to work through any issues.  
 
Please contact the year level Dean if it is an academic or social concern that they may be able to help with- Year 9 
Dave Thomas, Year 10 Jason Palmer, Year 11 Rod Deverson, Year 12 John Douglas, Year 13 Cath Bloxham. If you 
do not feel able to talk with the teacher directly our Head of Departments (listed on our website), Guidance Counsel-
lor, Assistant and Deputy Principals can all help with issues. Do let us know if we can help work with you to resolve 
any concerns. 
Cath Bloxham  Guidance Counsellor 

Boys' Cricket 
* The 1st XI managed a comprehensive 7-wicket win over Otago Boys' HS at Brockville last Saturday. After dismissing 
OBHS for 139, the boys wrapped up the total in the 28th over, for the loss of three  
wickets. Daniel Sutherland (42*), Tyler Ritchie (27*) and Connor Smith (24) were the main contributors with the bat. 
  
* On Tuesday, as part of the Gore interchange, the 1st XI defeated the Gore 1st XI by 2 runs. Batting first, Caleb Carson 
(30) came out all guns blazing, but after his dismissal the team found it very tough going and struggled its way to 104/8 
from its 20 overs. Defending that total seemed like a tall order, but the boys resolved to do their best in the field. A couple 
of Gore batsmen made decent starts and had the potential to take the game away from us, yet wickets taken at key mo-
ments prevented that from happening. The spell of Daniel Sutherland (3/16) was crucial and he was well supported by Luc 
Thomson 3/12) and Connor Smith (3/16). Ultimately, Gore finished on 102/9 - a close contest. 
 
* This Saturday, the team plays its final Saturday match of the season against John McGlashan College. The match will be 
played at Memorial Park, Mosgiel and will start at the usual time of 1pm. Our final game for the year will be an inter-
change match against Taieri College on Tuesday, April 4th. 
 
* A sub for the second half of the season will be payable shortly. This mainly covers the competition fees.  
Elliott Carroll TIC Boysô Cricket 

Boys' Football 
Trainings for the 2016 season kicked off on Thursday af-
ternoon and SOHS, in conjunction with Balclutha Foot-
ball Club, will be entering two teams in Saturday competi-
tion: a 14/15th Grade team and a Youth team. 
 
The players in the Youth team and the parents of 
14th/15th Grade players have been issued with a sheet/
email containing key information regarding the season. If 
you have not taken the opportunity to read that sheet/
email, please do so. 
 
With the season starting on Saturday, April 1, the key 
things to get on top of over the next week are as follows: 
 
* Registration: All players need to be registered to be able 
to play and this can be done on the Balclutha Football 
Club website - http://websites.sportstg.com/club_info.cgi?
client=1-10656-173290-0-0. Please ensure that you 
choose 'SOHS' when it comes to picking the correct grade. 
Some have already registered - please ask your son. 
 
* Gear: Red socks and red shorts - the same ones that the 
Balclutha Football Club uses. These can be obtained from 
Stirling Sports. 
 
* Trainings: A reminder that both teams will train on 
Thursdays - the Youth team will train from 3:30-5:00 at 
the school and the 14/15th Grade team will train from 
6:00-7:30 at the Riverside Reserve (behind the Cross Rec-
reation Centre). 
 
The boys will be informed about their match at next 
week's trainings and this will feature in the newsletter as 
well. 
 
That's all for now. 
Elliott Carroll TIC Boysô Football 




